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AN EASTER THANK YOU! 

Thank you to everyone who helped in Holy Week and Easter.  For 
those involved in:  the music, worship helpers, decorating, breakfast, 
helping move things and then putting back again, egg hunt, special 
Sunday School projects, attending worship, and everything that helps 
makes everything flow!  You are all appreciated!!   

Solar Eclipse Camping at Trinity 

If you're interested in being a volunteer during the 
event, please contact Tod Brostrom.  There are many 
duties for which your talents could be used. 

As a fundraiser, the church is renting out campsites for the Great Solar Eclipse on August 21, 2017.  The 
town of Dallas is in the path of totality of the eclipse and the city is expecting thousands of visitors that 
weekend to view the event.  State campgrounds and local hotels are all booked for that weekend.  Please 
share the word that there are campsites available right here at Trinity.  Tell your out of town friends and 
relatives, share the TLC Facebook page on your Facebook to get the word out.  

The campsites will be rented for $300 for the weekend for RV/tent sites and $250 for tent-only sites (the 
going rate here locally) and will be available from Saturday, August 19 at 9:00 a.m. through Monday,     
August 21 at 5:00 p.m.  There are 53 RV/tent sites that measure 40' x 80', and 15 tent-only sites that 
measure 40'x40'.  None of the campsites will have hookups.  Facilities will be available for the campers to 
use. 

Check out the eclipse camping webpage on the Trinity 
website: www.dallastlc.org/eclipse.  Reservations for a 
campsite can only be made online and paid for with a 
PayPal account or a credit card. 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCIat-KnJ1sgCFQ3igAodFDILmw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.bocagrandehappenings.org%2Fcalendar%2Findex.php%3FeID%3D2698&bvm=bv.105814755,d.eXY&psig=AFQjCNHeXP4Ch-wVHxLn
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjM9sXdp8DTAhWG2YMKHd6ODRQQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fclipartall.com%2Fclipart%2F6881-animated-thank-you-clipart.html&psig=AFQjCNHe2fiL_h95gNS8m2LQoP5aAPUo7A&ust=14932
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COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES – April 19, 2017 

With the exception of Tammy Bird, Tiffany Bouchard, and Julie Oke, all Council members were present.  Also present – Pastor Al Berg and 
Sally Davies-Financial/Business Manager. 

Financial Reports:   Preliminary Profit and Loss statements for March were discussed.  Sally Davies and Nicki Dippel will be meeting April 
20th to finalize the March financials, with reports then being emailed to Council members.  Further discussion and approval of the reports 
will be completed at the next Council meeting.  Profit and Loss balance is ($7,123.20) for the first three month of 2017. The My Stake     
account balance for February and March income received is $9,122.22 and will be sent to Faith Foundation for application against the     
principal balance.  Nicki is preparing a new amortization schedule and will make the interest adjustment in the April books.  Jonathan 
Thompson will update the Congregation on our finances during announcements at the April 30th Sunday service. 

Committee Reports: 

Solar Eclipse Committee- Julie Oke has completed the TLC website to accept online reservations (www.dallastlc.org/eclipse), and it is ready 
and waiting to accept reservations for the RV and camp sites.  Camp rules accompany the online site reservation and payment option. The 
eclipse will occur on Monday, August 21st.  Camping is available from 9 a.m. Saturday, August 19th through 5 p.m. Monday, August 21st.  As 
the event comes closer, volunteer opportunities will be discussed. 
Call Team- The Call Team met on Tuesday, April 18th to finalize preparations for the Tuesday, April 25th skype interviews with the two    
candidates extended by the Synod.  Pastor Al Berg was invited to the meeting to provide insight into the call process  and offer suggestions for 
maximizing the interview process.  The Team skyped with Pastor Jim Nestingen and found this practice interview very beneficial.   Questions 
to be used in this initial contact with candidates have been developed by the Team, incorporating suggestions from the Congregation.  The 
questions are intentionally open-ended with the hope to open dialogue and conversation.  Interviews should last approximate 30-50 minutes 
each, with a break in between each candidate.  A copy of the questions to be used for the first interview can be viewed on the Transition  
bulletin board located in the narthex. 

The Call Team is composed of six voting members-Matt Davies, John Beck, Pete Christensen, Carolyn Nestingen, Stephanie Barth, and 
Heather Anderson.  In the event of one of these voting members not being able to remain on the committee, an alternate was selected by 
Council to fill any possible voting member vacancy. A motion was made by Jonathan Thompson to appoint Kathy Hammer as a Call Team 
alternate, with the provision, Call Team Chair Matt and Kathy would work out her integration into the Team. The motion was seconded by 
Janet Brunner, and passed. 

Pastor Al shared his feelings and observations on the ongoing transition here at Trinity.  Among them – The transition period has been a real 
growth process for the church and congregation. We are doing well with change and the call process and are more open to it.  People are 
stepping up and working together, and the Call Team understands they are in partnership with the congregation. He emphasized the need to 
maintain a spiritual commitment, transparency and honesty to those considering TLC for their new call, and to not become complacent.   
The asset of a new pastor he considers most critical is their commitment to ministry of the word and sacrament. 

Concerns expressed – With Ollie Bergh leaving in August for seminary , the Wednesday night service will face more challenges.  Pastor Al 
envisions this outreach will need involvement from the new pastor and commitment from others in the congregation.  He also suggested we 
take a look at how we welcome families and visitors to our church.  Although we have a welcoming kiosk , there needs to be more follow-up 
with these folks.  There currently are six or seven new families attending services we should be reaching out to as a congregation.       
(Jonathan Thompson volunteered to work on Welcome Committee ideas.) 

Old Business: 

Continued Interim Pastoral Ministry-  Pastor Al’s final Sunday service at Trinity is April 23rd.  Pastor Jim Nestingen, returning shortly from     
Minnesota, will assume pulpit responsibilities.  Ken Braun’s current agreement for pastoral care runs through the end of April.  Once both 
Pastor Jim and Ken are here they will discuss how to coordinate the remaining interim period of time. 

New Business: 

Items from recent Staff meetings-  We continue to have projector issues possibly having to do with the distance the current cable lines have to run 
to operate the system.  Sally Davies will contact Reliant Communications for an exact determination of the problem and potential cost to 
enhance the functionality of the projector/computer program during services. 

Shuttle Bus- Drivers are desperately needed to assist in picking up people at Dallas Retirement Village and surrounding area for Sunday 
church services.  A CDL is required for drivers.  Volunteers are encouraged to contact office staff. 

Janet Beck has resigned from overseeing the coordination of nursery care.  Cliff Barnhart will contact Janet and request a job description. 

The meeting was closed with The Lord’s Prayer. 

Prayerfully submitted – Beverlee Linn, Council Secretary 

http://www.dallastlc.org/eclipse
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The library team would like to draw attention to the many books we have related to our Lutheran faith.  
To make them easily available, we have displayed many of them on the rolling cart in the library.  We are 
hoping visitors as well as confirmed members will explore the Lutheran faith.  You may want to start with 
Luther’s Small Catechism, a short course in the Christian faith used as the basic instruction book for  
confirmation classes and good for everyone to read as a refresher. 

A new book for young people I want to tell you about is:  If I Could Ask God Anything by Kathryn    
Slattery.   This is written in a language easily understood by kids with fresh answers to important        
questions about God, faith, prayer and Christianity. 

Another new book suitable for kids and tweens is Jesus Calling:  365 Devotions for Kids by Sarah Young.  
The missionary author put her pen to paper and wrote down what she believed God was saying to her 
through Scripture.  She tried to write her devotionals from Jesus’ point of view, thus the title.  Sarah’s 
“fervent prayer is that our Savior may bless . . . young readers with His presence and His peace in ever 
deeper measure.”                            

                           Until next time .  .  .  .   

News from the Library Team for May 2017 

 

 
 

 

MOTHERS DAY CELBRATION  
SATURDAY MAY 13TH 

A Trinity group is planning to go to the Thyme Herb Garden during their spring festival for a 
Mothers Day celebration in Alsea, Or.  The festival, that includes touring the greenhouse and 
conservatory is now in it’s twenty-fourth year!  There we will explore the Thyme Garden’s two 
acre display gardens and a bit of the 80 acres of rambling forest paths.  Admission is free and 
food will be available for purchase.  Please contact Diane Klipfel for more information. 
 

 



 

       

Prevalence of Mental Illness 
 Approximately 1 in 5 adults in the U.S.—43.8 million, or 18.5%—experiences mental illness in a given year. 
 Approximately 1 in 5 youth aged 13–18 (21.4%) experiences a severe mental disorder at some point during their 
life. For children aged 8–15, the estimate is 13%. 
 1.1% of adults in the U.S. live with schizophrenia. 
 2.6% of adults in the U.S. live with bipolar disorder. 
 6.9% of adults in the U.S.—16 million—had at least one major depressive episode in the past year. 
 18.1% of adults in the U.S. experienced an anxiety disorder such as posttraumatic stress disorder, obsessive-
compulsive disorder and specific phobias. 
Among the 20.2 million adults in the U.S. who experienced a substance use disorder, 50.5%—10.2 million adults—
had a co-occurring mental illness. 
The Social Stats 
 An estimated 26% of homeless adults staying in shelters live with serious mental illness and an estimated 46% 
live with severe mental illness and/or substance use disorders. 
 Approximately 20% of state prisoners and 21% of local jail prisoners have “a recent history” of a mental health 
condition. 
 70% of youth in juvenile justice systems have at least one mental health condition and at least 20% live with a 
serious mental illness. 
 Only 41% of adults in the U.S. with a mental health condition received mental health services in the past year. 
 African Americans and Hispanic Americans used mental health services at about one-half the rate of Caucasian 
Americans in the past year and Asian Americans at about one-third the rate. 
• Half of all chronic mental illness begins by age 14; three-quarters by age 24. There can be long delays sometimes 

decades—between the first appearance of symptoms and when people get help. 
Consequences of Lack of Treatment 
 Serious mental illness costs America $193.2 billion in lost earnings per year. 
 Mood disorders, including major depression, dysthymic disorder and bipolar disorder, are the third most       
common cause of hospitalization in the U.S. for both youth and adults aged 18–44. 
 Individuals living with serious mental illness face an increased risk of having chronic medical conditions.  Adults 
in the U.S. living with serious mental illness die on average 25 years earlier than others, largely due to treatable     
medical conditions. 
 Over one-third (37%) of students with a mental health condition age 14­–21 and older who are served by special 
education drop out—the highest dropout rate of any disability group. 
 Suicide is the 10th leading cause of death in the U.S., the 3rd leading cause of death for people aged 10–24  and 
the 2nd leading cause of death for people aged 15–24. 
 More than 90% of children who die by suicide have a mental health condition. 
• Each day an estimated 18-22 veterans die by suicide. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 May is Mental Health Month 
Mental Health by the Numbers 

Where to Get Help and Learn More 
Don’t be afraid to reach out if you or someone you know needs help.  Learn the warning signs, different mental 
health conditions, and treatments that are available. Reach out to your health insurance, primary care doctor or 
state/country mental health authority for more resources about how to get help for the mentally ill and their family.  
Contact the NAMI Help Line at 800-950-6264 to find out what services 
 and supports are available in your community.  Learn more at: www.nami.org 
Support Group for family & friends of a person with mental illness 
Salem: 2nd & 4th Saturdays 1-2:30 pm at Salem Hospital, Bld D 1st floor Gerlinger Support Room 
Contact: Pat: 503-364-1077 
Support Group for adults with mental illness 
Salem: Mondays 5-6:30 pm at 2555 Silverton Rd           Contact: Ken: 503-559-2889 
 

 

 

https://www.nami.org/Find-Support/NAMI-HelpLine


 

 

 

Transition Team    Call Team         Start-Up team 

                                                           

UPDATE                   Transitioning toward Our New Pastor 

Heather Anderson 

Stephanie Barth 

John Beck 

Pete Christensen 

Matt Davies– Chair 

Carolyn Nestingen 

Natalie Beck– Chair 

Nancy Becker 

Kathie Brostrom 

Carol Christ 

Barbara Flugum 

Heather Anderson 

Cliff Barnhart– Chair 

Tod Brostrom 

Sally Davies 

 

Pastoral Transition Mission Statement: 

With God’s grace, Trinity prayerfully embarks on this transition, keeping in mind our mission of  

worship, service and community. As a church family we embrace the time of transition as both a gift 

and an opportunity. Trinity’s goal is to honor our past in order to form our future together, while 

keeping the congregation informed, involved and secure in the transition process.  

As the Call Team prepares to embark on the interview process, we 
are thankful for the prayers and support from Council and the  
congregation. In the month of April, we held several meetings to 
perfect our first-round interview questions, met with Pastor Al and 
Cliff to receive advice for the interview process, consulted with the 
synod, and conducted a mock video-chat interview with Jim 
Nestingen to prepare for our first round interviews.  

 

By the time you read this, we will have already conducted those 
interviews with our two pastoral candidates. They were held on 
Tuesday, April 25 using Google Hangouts so Carolyn Nestingen 
could join us on the interviews. The purpose behind the first round 
of interviews was to simply hold a conversation with the candidates, 
asking them important questions for Trinity while also getting to 
know them in a less-than-formal environment. Using the priorities 
identified in the congregational survey from last year, we developed 
questions that would create conversation around the candidates, 
their experience, and the future of Trinity. Those topics include 
youth and family ministry, growth of the church, worship style, and 
preaching,   

 

The questions we asked are posted on the transition bulletin board 
in the narthex. The questions posted are not exhaustive. That is, we 
will still have several opportunities to ask the candidates questions 
that are not on that list. In fact, the Call Team is still asking for 
interview questions from the congregation, so feel free to submit 
those to Dot in the church office or to any member of the Call 
Team.  

 

We are moving forward! Thanks be to God for His continual     
provision. 

 

 

Step 4 Step 5 Step 6 

Mock Skype 
interviews. 

  

  

 

Stage 4-reference 
checks 

Mock interviews 

Stage 3 – 
Skype       

interviews 

Advance        
successful profiles 

to finalist stage 

Interview 
finalist)s) 

in person  

Advance   
successful 
profiles to 
Stage 4. 

 Confidential    
on-site visits(s) 

Candidates   
notified  

Candidates  

notified 

 

   

   

April 2017 May 2017 May/June 2017 
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Please hold these people in your prayers: 

Cancer: Beth, Steve Cameron, Mary Nell-Hamilton, Becky in CA.  Annette, friend of    

Calista, Don Brosz, Sally Miller’s brother. 

Illness: Carolyn Thelin, George Braun. 

Recovering: Janet Engel, Barbara West, Kathy Grudle  

Grieving; family & friends of; Bob Johnson,  Bernie Shodin and Lavina Brixius.      

 

 

 

Coffee is available “free” each Sunday.  We could use a person or             
persons to help make this Sunday morning brew.   If you might be interested, 
please talk with Janet Beck - Worship & Music  Ministry Coordinator 

Side note:  Thank you to “Pressed” for their donation of Sunday morning coffee! 

 

Would you like to have a Meals Ministry program here at Trinity?  
Are you one that enjoys giving comfort to those that are going 
through some of the challenging times that come with this life?  
Have you received comforting meals yourself in a time of need and 
would like to pay it forward to someone else that could use a bit of 
home made comfort?  These events can range from the joy filled but 
stressful time of the birth of a child to the heartbreaking loss of a 
loved one.  Your gift of a meal could uplift the heart and soul of a 
fellow member when they need it most.  Please consider this ministry 
and if you feel that this is one that you would like to be a part of 
please contact Dot in the office at 503-623-2233 

Meals Ministry    
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Attend a Bible study at Trinity  

Sunday Bible studies on hold ‘til fall 

Friday          9:00 a.m.  Room 4 

The third Wednesday of each month 

WELCA  meets in the library for a Bible 

study at 10:00 a.m.   All women are wel-

come!  No biblical expertise needed! 
Jesus is Born! 

 

 

 

 

 The Visitor can be read: 

             Online at www.dallastlc.org 

             Sent to an email address 

             Mailed to your home address 

             Picked up at the kiosk  table 

Are you receiving the Visitor  in a format that 

fits your preference? Changes can be made at 

the church office, by phone or email 

dotdallastlc@gmail.com  

 

We wish to extend a grateful thank 
you to the Illahe Vineyards Ford   
family for donating our communion 
wine.  You can check out all there is 
to know about the vineyard by going 
to illahevineyards.com 

June 4 

Trinity’s High School Graduates will 

be honored at the 10:00 a.m. worship 

with a reception to follow the service.   

 

TRINITY’s HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATES  2017 

 

Matthew Sleeper 

Kellen Utter 

 

 

May 25   Ascension of Our Lord 

Luke 24:50-52 
Then he led them out as far as Bethany, and,    
lifting up his hands, he blessed them. 51 While he 
was blessing them, he withdrew from them and 
was carried up into heaven. 52 And they worshiped 
him, and[ returned to Jerusalem with great joy. 

Trinity Family, 

Thank you for your donations to Trinity Lutheran Church 

in remembrance of my husband, Bob Johnson.  It was so 

nice to see so many members of the church, friends,  

family, and people Bob knew throughout the years at his 

service. 

Thank you for your generosity and kindness, 

Lu Johnson 

 

P.S. Fifteen trees have been donated in Bob’s 
memory to Tahoe National Forest by First Tech 
Federal Credit Union. 

 

 

 

A THANK YOU to the Trinity Youth and 
many more for bringing and hanging the   

butterflies Saturday afternoon before Easter. 

A thoughtful gesture for someone who lost a loved one recently. 

    Diane Klipfel 

http://www.clipartkid.com/clip-art-senior-high-school-cliparts/
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Scripture readings for May 

 
May 7     Acts 2:42-47 

             1 Peter 2:19-25 

  John 10:1-10 

 

May 14            Acts 7:55-60 

  1 Peter 2:2-10 

  John 14:1-14 

     

May 21           Acts 17:22-31       

            1 Peter 3:13-22                         

            John 14:15-21             

 

May 28           Acts 1:6-14 

            1 Peter 42:12-14; 5:6-11 

            John 17:1-11 

 

  From the Crummy               by Tod Brostrom    

      

 

 

      It was one of those days that started going sideways the day before! 

   It had quit raining long enough to start shipping logs without         

damaging the road. 

   I called the truck, but he had committed to another job, so I called my buddy Jake and he had time to 

help me haul our logs. 

   Then later in the evening the other truck called and said he did some changing around and would be on 

my job first light.  I  didn’t really want two trucks but decided to make the best of it and not leave one of 

them home. 

   Then upon awaking next morning, it was pouring down rain.  All the way to the job I was contemplat-

ing shutting the trucks off, because of the wet conditions. 

   When I got to the gate it quit raining as the sun was coming up.  I decided to load them out once, while 

we were here.  No point going home empty.  It ended up sunny & warm and I loaded them both all day and 

got the job cleaned up, even. 

   As I was locking the gate on the way home, I was chuckling and telling God thanks for the day.  I had 

been awake before the alarm went off trying to plan the day while listening to the rain fall, full of doubt.  

Instead the day beautiful! 

   I’m reminded if you want to hear God chuckle, tell him your plans! 

HELP! 
Have you dropped your landline or 

otherwise changed your phone    
number in the past year? 

Have you changed your internet     
provider in the last year? 

If you have, please contact me in the 
office with your new information.  

You can either email me at 
dotdallastlc@gmail.com  

or 
call 503-623-2233 
Thank you, Dot Lee 

Office Manager 
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*We incurred a loss for March in the amount of  -$329. This makes a loss of $7,123 for the year 
to date. 
*A principal payment was mailed to Faith Foundation in the amount of $9,122. 
*We are accounting for general fund items paid for with benevolence monies in a different, more 
transparent way.  When you look at the Profit and Loss statement posted on the board outside 
my office, if you have questions, please see me and I will be happy to explain. 
*A full financial report will be posted on the bulletin board outside my office each month. 
*If you would like more information concerning the financials, please feel free to see me in my 
office or email me. 
 
Sally Davies 
Financial and Business Manager 
sallydallastlc@gmail.com 

Financial Update             Sally Davies,  Financial and Business Manager                                   

 

  
2014 2015 

¸ŜŀǊ 9ƴŘ 
нлмс 

WŀƴǳŀǊȅ нлмт CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ нлмт aŀǊŎƘ  нлмт 
¸ŜŀǊ ǘƻ 5ŀǘŜ 
нлмт 

Year End  Year End           

General Fund Income $332,123  $330,785  $321,635  $21,355  $23,080  $25,332  $69,730  

Special Donation 
ϷннΣусс  $7,781  $42,404          

              

Total Income 
ϷорпΣфуф  $338,566  $364,039  $21,355  $23,080  $25,332  $69,730  

              

                

Expenses (included 
$8500 Faith mortgage 

payment) 

ϷороΣмсм  $371,924  $345,031  $25,126  $26,067  $25,660  $76,853  

                

Profit/Loss όϷмуΣффсύ ($33,358) $38,433  ($3,770) ($2,988) ($329) ($7,123) 

                

My Stake Donation   $291,439  $77,220  $3,425  $4,065  $5,047  $12,537  
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  Lay Assistants   Lector   Ushers   

 

5/7  Steve Utter    Carol Christ  Greg & Sharlene Hattan   

          John Grewe, Eddie Nelson 

 

5/14  Lane Shetterly   Lori VanRiper  Gregg and Janet Brunner   

             Logan VanRiper Jim & Michaele Pelzer 

          

 

5/21  Ollie Bergh    Don Isensee        John & Lydia Shodin 

                                                                                  

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

5/28  TBD         Nancy Becker John Engelien, Stephanie Barth,  

Kiosk 

May   7 John Beck 

May 14 Janet Brunner 

May 21 Carol Christ 

May 28 Donelle Flammang 

 

June  4 Sally Davies 

June 11 Julie Oke 

June 18 Alvera Blanchard 

June 25         John Beck 

 

July  2 Janet Brunner 

July  9   Carol Christ 

July 16 Donelle Flammang 

July 23 Sally Davies 

July 30 Julie Oke 

Communion     

Ministry 
 

Arline Smith 

Marge Colton 

Dorothy Colombe 

Lynne Uusitalo/Janet Beck Nursery care attendant 
May  7 Michelle Sekafetz 

May 14 Anna Hammond 

May 21 Michelle Sekafetz 

May 28 Anna Hammond 

Date                 Lay Assistants                  Lectors             Greeters/Ushers 

May Sunday Helpers - 2017 

June Ushers 

 

  4  Alan & Jan Treutle Ken & Julie Oke  

11  Tod & Kathie Brostrom   Don & Fran Brostrom          Susan Middleton & Janet Wheeler 

18  Diane Klipfel, Simmons & Dippel families 

25  Clayton & Linda VanRiper   Lori VanRiper and Logan 

 



 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

The Profile Retreat  

SilSilent Auction 
opens. 

 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            

 

 

 

1 

Church office 

 is closed. 

 

9:30 a.m.  Quilters 

 

2 p.m. Bell Choir 

 

 

2 

9:30 Library team 

2:30 Faith & Grace 

Book Club 

6:30 Boy Scouts 

 

 

 

 

 

3 

9:30   Staff meet 

12:30 Kid’s Art 

6:30   Evening   

          Service   

6:30   Al-Anon 

7:00   AA 

7:00 Boy Scouts 

Chapter Meeting Rm 

6 

 

    

4 

9:00  Community 

          Partners 

1:00   Piano lessons 

1:00   Rug hooking 

6:15  Choir rehearsal 

5:30   Creat worship 

6: 00   Bunco! 

7:00   Bible Study 

             

 

   

5 

9:00 Bible Study  

 

6 

7:00 Free Clinic 

7 
9:00   Choir  Practice   
10:00 Worship 

11:30 Youth Meeting 

 3:00   Taiko Drums 
     
 
 
 
 

8 

Church office 

 is closed. 
 

2 p.m. Bell Choir 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

9 

9:03 Library team 

6:30 Boy Scouts 

 

 

        

 

10 

9:30   Staff meet 

12:30  Kid’s Art 

6:30   Evening  

          Service   

6:30    Al-Anon 

7:00    AA 

 

 

 

 

11 

9:00  Community 
          Partners 
1:00  Piano lessons 
1:00  Rug hooking 
5:30  Creat worship 
          Practice 

6:15  Choir rehearsal 

7:00   Bible study 

  

12 

9:00 Bible Study 

5:30  Sew/Craft           

         Circle 

 
 

 

 

13 

Set up for Kids 

Art show 

14  

 

 

 

 
9:00   Choir  Practice   
10:00 Worship 

11:00  Kids Art Show 

11:30 Youth Meeting 

 3:00   Taiko Drums 

 

15 

Church office 

 is closed. 

 

2 p.m. Bell Choir 

 

 

16 

9:30 Library team 

6:30 Boy Scouts 

 

17 

9:30   Staff meet 

10:00  WELCA 

12:30 Kid’s Art 

6:00   Evening     

          Service 

6:30   Al-Anon 

7:00   AA   

7:00   Council 

 

 

18 

8:00  Polk Co 
9:00  Community 
          Partners 
1:00   Piano lessons 
1:00   Rug hooking 
5:30  Creat worship 
          Practice 

6:15  Choir rehearsal 

7:00   Bible Study 

  

19 

9:00 Bible study 

 

11:00 Blood Draw 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

20 

 

 

21 
9:00  Choir Practice 
10:00 Worship 

11:30 Youth Meeting 

   3:00 Taiko Drums      

                                   28                             

9:00  Choir Practice 

10:00 Worship 

11:30 Youth Meeting 

 

22 
 Church office closed. 

2 p.m. Bell Choir 

 

                         29 

       MEMORIAL 

DAY 

  

 

                           

23 

9:30 Library team        

6:30 Boy Scouts 

 

         

                   30 

9:30 Library team  

6:30 Boy Scouts 

       

24 

9:30  Staff meet 

12:30 Kid’s Art 

6:30   Al-Anon 

7:00   AA  

                  31 

9:30  Staff meet 

12:30 Kid’s Art 

6:30   Al-Anon 

7:00   AA  

25 

9:00 Community  

1:00 Piano Lessons 

1:00 Rug hookers 

5:30 Creat worship 

6:15 Choir Practice 

7;00 Bible Study 

 

 

26 

9:00 Bible Study 

 

 

 

27 
7:00 Free Clinic 
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Deadline for 
Visitor articles 
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If you have quality, clean clothes you would like to 

donate they can be dropped 

operational hours or call and they can be 

picked up.  

 
 
 

Trinity Lutheran Church                          320 SE Fir Villa                          Dallas, OR 97338 
    

Address Service Requested 

  
 
 
 
              
 
Contact us—  Office Hours Tues-Friday 9 am-4 pm     Phone 503 623-2233        Pastor Jim cell 503-831-4822 

Website     www.dallastlc.org 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

 

 

 

Ushers:  May 21, right after worship.  
Please put this date on your calendar and 
plan to participate in a brief gathering time 
to review procedures for communion       
ushering.  We won’t take a lot of time, but 
this will help us fine tune how we welcome and engage worshipers.   

Thank you all!   

You are appreciated! 
 

Thank you Very Much 
To the donors that helped us to replace our old bulbs 

with new LED bulbs.  We now have better lighting in our 
driveway and parking lots.  It will also save TLC             
approximately $2800 per year in electric costs.  

 
Steve, 

Facilities Manager 
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